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From the Pastor’s Study… 
 
 

“Stinky Feet and Salvation Souls” 

 Once upon a time, there was a group of friends 
who were trying to make it into the kingdom of heaven. As 
so often happened, these friends would debate about where 
they would sit in heaven based on which of them was the 
“greatest.” One day, as they were celebrating the Passover, 
their Rabbi stood up, took off his coat and proceeded to fill 
a pitcher with water and set about to washing the men’s 
feet. Now, these were no ordinary feet; these were 
travelers feet with just a thin strap of leather between them 
and every dirty, dung laden road they had travelled that 
week. Stinky gym socks were no match for what was 
caked on these men’s feet! And yet their Rabbi, who 
clearly shouldn’t have been doing the work of the slaves, 
was washing their feet! As the Rabbi finished, he stood up 
and dried his hands as the friends looked at each other in 
wonder and awe, and then he said: 

 “Do you understand what I have done for you? 
You call me ‘Teacher’ and ‘Lord,’ and rightly so, for that 
is what I am. Now that I, your Lord and Teacher, have 
washed your feet, you also should wash one another’s feet. 
I have set you an example that you should do as I have 
done for you. Very truly I tell you, no servant is greater 
than his master, nor is a messenger greater than the one 
who sent him. Now that you know these things, you will 
be blessed if you do them.” 

 

(Continued above) 

 
(Continued) 

 
 

          If the story sounds familiar, it’s 
because it’s based on Luke 22:24-30 and 
John 13:1-17. Jesus’ call to serve is the 
same today as it was almost 2000 years ago. 
If we want to be great in our community 
and in the eyes of Jesus, then we must be 
willing to serve. The good news is that, 
through the Holy Spirit, we have all been 
given gifts and talents to use for the 
building of God’s kingdom. All we need to 
do is figure out what those gifts are and 
where to use them for God’s glory. 
 
 

 
 

(Continued on page 2) 
 
 

 
 

CHURCH OFFICE 
 

 
 

Pastor’s Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday, 9:00 am – 

 12:00 pm and by appointment.  

Office phone number is 919-894-4063. 
If you would like to reach Rev. Nadia 
Stropich after office hours, please call 

 937-903-9487. 
 
 

PRESBYTERIANS AT THE CROSSROADS 
Providence Presbyterian Church 
February 2020 
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SECRETARY 
 

 

Cindy Lynch is available Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  
Please send your bulletin prayer requests, updates, announcements, email 
distribution additions/deletions or other messages for broadcast via email 

to the congregation to: ppchurchsecretary@gmail.com    
or call the office number, 919-894-4063. 

 
 

 
 
 

  
          

     
       

        

 
(Continued from page 1) 

 
 

 
To that end, February 2nd during worship, we will be taking a “Time and Talent” Survey. It’s a simple tool 
that will help us to figure out where we can serve the church by naming what we like to do. Maybe you like 
to bake bread? If so, we could use your help on the Communion Preparation Team! Or do you like to drive? 
We could use your help when a senior or ill member of our church needs to get to a doctor’s appointment. 
After worship the “Time and Talent” Surveys will be collected and the information will be tabulated and 
given to our Session so they know who might like to serve in a variety of ministry opportunities. 

 

You also will have an opportunity to meet the Session Ruling Elders and see what ministries they oversee 
during the Youth Souper Bowl luncheon after worship. Check out the tables and see which ministries the 
Lord may be leading you to take part. 

Because it’s not a question about who will be the greatest in heaven: that’s clearly Jesus who served 
humanity to the point of death and through his resurrection. The question is: will you follow in his footsteps 
as a servant of your fellow brothers and sisters in the Lord? 
 
 
In His Glory, 
 
Pastor Nadia  
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EPC Q&A: Why are we called the “Evangelical Presbyterian Church”? 
 

This is a continuing Q&A article series regarding questions which the congregation may have about the 
EPC or practices at Providence. If you have a question, feel free to share it with Pastor Nadia at 
nstropich@hotmail.com 
  
 This month’s question is “Why are we called the Evangelical Presbyterian Church”? And it’s a 
great question because the founding Teaching and Ruling Elders of the EPC were intentional about how 
they named the new Presbyterian movement they were creating in 1981. So, let’s go word by word and 
examine why we’re the E.P.C. 
 

Evangelical: The word ‘evangelical’ is from “the Greek word euangelion, ‘good news,’ or ‘gospel.’ In 
its most general sense evangelical means being characterized by a concern for the essential core of the 
Christian message, which proclaims the possibility of salvation through the person and work of Jesus 
Christ.”1 For the founders of the EPC, they wanted the new denominational movement to be marked by 
an understanding that we hold essential doctrines about the one, holy Triune God, the fall and salvation 
of humankind and our place and purpose in the world as followers of Jesus Christ. They also wanted to 
make sure that the denominational movement would not lose sight of Jesus’ command to share this good 
news with the world, as stated in Matthew 28:18-20. Therefore, we are “Evangelical” in that we seek to 
spread the Good News of salvation while holding to the Essentials of our Faith.1 
Presbyterian: This refers to our Reformed heritage, system of governance and some basic theological 
underpinnings of our denominational movement. When Martin Luther nailed his 95 Thesis to the doors 
of Wittenberg Church he didn’t know that he would be fanning the embers into a flame that became the 
Reformation movement in history. That movement created numerous denominations, one being the 
Presbyterians who followed the teachings of John Calvin. Calvin not only wrote numerous theological 
works but also outlined a system of government that was adopted by Geneva and the Presbyterian 
churches in the mid-1500. This form of government allows checks and balances between the “courts” of 
the church: Session, Presbytery and General Assembly. Sound familiar? The United States government 
was also set up in a similar fashion to the Presbyterian governance model with checks and balances 
between the branches of government. 
Church: At the end of the day, we’re all about being the hands and of Christ. We understand that while 
God’s invisible church consists of all believers, past, present and future, the visible church exists as local 
congregations who worship and minister together weekly. As the EPC we are a fellowship of 
congregations united together through our church government (polity), doctrine and love of Jesus Christ! 
Fun Fact: You may have noticed that the EPC does not define itself as a “denomination.” That’s because 
the EPC understand itself to be a global movement seeking to save the lost for Jesus Christ. We’re not 
just another church on the corner but one whose message and mission extends to the ends of the earth for 
God’s glory alone! You can check out more fun facts about the EPC at www.epc.org 
 
 

______________________________________ 
1 Grenz, Stanley J.; David Guretzki; Cherith Fee Nordling Pocket Dictionary of Theological Terms InterVarsity Press, Dowers 
Grove, IL 1999 Page:48 
1 We’ll talk about these next month, but if you want to read the Essentials of Our Faith, please visit 
http://epcoga.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/Files/1-Who-We-Are/B-About-The-EPC/TheEssentials.pdf 
 
 
 

 

mailto:nstropich@hotmail.com
http://www.epc.org/
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LAY READERS SCHEDULE   
 

February 2  David Collier 
 
February 9  Connor Reed 
 
February 16    Eric Faircloth 
 
February 23  Doug Sonderfan 
 
 

                          
 

 

FELLOWSHIP HALL POLICY 
 

If you would like to request to use either of our Fellowship Halls, Sanctuary or Class Rooms, you will be required 
to complete a form and the approval will come from the Session. This will apply to all requests. Requests need to 
be made through the church office with Cindy Lynch (she will put on the calendar as  or Donna Stolle. If you have 
questions on this policy please contact Donna Stolle at 214-6698 or Dms6330@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 

FELLOWSHIP TIME REMINDER 
 
 

The Fellowship Committee would like to 
thank the groups who have volunteered for 
Fellowship time this year.   

The Fellowship Committee wants to extend 
an invitation to anyone or group if they 
would like to volunteer for the fourth 
Sunday this year to please contact Donna 
Stolle at 214-6698 or   
Dms6330@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 

Men’s Fellowship Group Assistance 
 
 

Small chores & household assistance is available by the Men's Fellowship Group. 
To schedule, contact Eric Faircloth at ericfaircloth@embarqmail.com, or 919-201-2696. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If there are members of the congregation or regular attendees that would like a member of the 
Congregational Care Committee to visit with them, please get that information to Carolyn Johnson at 
cmoorejohnson2012@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:Dms6330@gmail.com
mailto:Dms6330@gmail.com
mailto:ericfaircloth@embarqmail.com
mailto:cmoorejohnson2012@gmail.com
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Youth Souper Bowl Sunday Fundraiser 

 

Join Us Sunday, February 2nd 
 

Please join the Youth of the Church for soup, sandwiches, and fellowship after the  
Worship Service on Sunday, February 2nd. 

 
In exchange for your meal, the Youth will be accepting monetary donations to support 

Mary Tyler Nordan and her family with her ongoing medical expenses.  
 

Donations can be made at the event, or placed in the collection plate during Worship Service 
with “Souper Bowl” in the memo line of your check.  

 
Please contact Kevin Creech at kmocreech@gmail.com for questions. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Spiritual Job Fair on February 2nd after church in the UFH. 
 

 
 

Ever wonder where you can put your spiritual gifts and talents to use at Providence? If so, plan to attend 
the Spiritual Job Fair on February 2nd after church in the UFH. Committees will have tables set up 
telling about their mission and your place in their ministry fields. Grab a bowl of soup with the youth 
and then meet the ministry that matches your gifts!  
 
For more information please contact Pastor Nadia at 919-894-4063. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:kmocreech@gmail.com
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SENIOR CITIZEN LUNCHEON 
 

The February, Senior Citizens Luncheon will 
be on Tuesday, February 11 at 12:00 
(noon), at White Memorial Presbyterian 
Church. Please let Margie Taylor know if 
you will attend by Wednesday, February 5 so 
that the cooks will know how many to 
prepare food for. You may contact Margie at 
919-207-0149 or margieataylor@aol.com. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

 
 
The Chapter of Presbyterian Women’s 
Day Circle will meet on Tuesday, 
February 18 at 10:00 am in the Upper 
Fellowship Hall.  
 
 
The Presbyterian Women’s Evening 
Circle will meet on Tuesday, February 18 
at 7:00 pm in the Lower Fellowship Hall.  
 
 

 
 

 

Fellowship & Fitness Group 
 

We would like you to walk and fellowship 
with us on Wednesday and Friday 

mornings at 10:00. 
 

This month the UFH, Upper Foyer and 
Kitchen are off limits from February 10th 

through February 29th due to early 
voting for the Primary.  

 

If weather permits please go ahead and 
walk on the parking lot. 

 

All are welcome! 
 

 

                         M&O 
 
 
   

 

 The Universal Assisted  
Living Visit 

 

 is on Tuesday, February 11 at 1:00 
pm.  

 
M&O Committee Meeting 

 

Is Monday, February 24, at 11:00 am.  
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PRAYER SHAWL CIRCLE 
 

The Prayer Shawl Circle will 
meet Tuesday, February 25 at 

10:00 am in the 
  

Meet in the UFH 
 

All are welcome! 
 

 

 

 

CARD MINISTRY  
 

 

The PPC Women’s Card Ministry will 
meet Tuesday, February 4 in the UFH  

at 10:00 am. 
 
 

The Card Ministry Prep Team I will meet 
at LaVette Morgan’s home on Thursday, 

February 20 at 1:00.  
 

 

 
 

 

Let's get cooking! 
 

PPC Cooking Class 
 

 

PPC Cooking Class: There is no set format to present your recipe. The presenters can give out 
samples, but it isn’t required. The first Tuesday of the months of April through December are open. 
If you would like to present a recipe please contact Donna Walker via text 910-985-1717 or 
email 47dwalker@gmail.com.  If you did not sign up but want to be part of the class it's not too late 
to join. Tuesday, February 4th at 6:30 p.m. Brenda Abbott will present the preparation of grape 
jelly. Tuesday, March 3rd at 6:30 p.m. Miriam Lambert will present the preparation of her vegetable 
casserole in the UFH Kitchen. April Wendy Stephenson will present her Oyster Stew (or Salmon 
Stew – same base), and in May Rev. Nadia Stropich will present her Chocolate Chip Cookies. 
Please enter through the kitchen door.  

 
 

mailto:47dwalker@gmail.com


Presbyterians at the Crossroads    www.providencepresb.org    Providence Presbyterian Church 
Page 8 

 
  
  

Saturday, Feb 8 

8:00 am—1:00 pm 

Come Join Us  

 

Providence Presbyterian’s 

Women’s Day 

 

“Walking with Jesus in Word,  

in Prayer and in Spirit” 

 

Enjoy Fellowship, Inspiration and Fun 

 

Our Speaker,   Phyllis Elvington         

         Breakfast and          Lunch provided, 
just $20.00 

 

 
Phyllis is well known for her energetic, uplifting and well-prepared 

style, as a speaker/leader for Bible studies.            

Register online at 

 missions studies and prayer retreats.          

 http://www.providencepresb.org 
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It's that time again! 
Chicken Pastry & Silent Auction 

Including: Bake Sale & Craft Corner 
 
 
CPSA takes place on the third Friday each March.  --  This year it will be March 20th, 
11:00am-7:00pm.  Look for our table at the "Spiritual Job Fair" on Feb 2nd, when you come to 
partake in the Youth "Souper Bowl" soup and sandwich fundraiser. 
 
Calling all Cooks, Bakers, Culinary Experts and Apprentices!  --  Baked goods and other 
kitchen treats are big sellers.  We are looking for donations of your favorite foods: cakes, pies, 
cookies, candy, snacks, jelly, pickles, brownies, etc.  Pound cakes are popular; sold whole and as 
half cakes.  You can donate in/on containers ready-to-eat, or provide a certificate for folks to 
purchase as a "Make on Request" item.  Surprise us with something new and different!  We 
appreciate all donations.  Sign-up sheets will be available on Feb 2nd and until the week of Mar 
20th. 
 
Crafters and Creators, Bring It!  --  There will be a "Craft Corner" to showcase your 
handiwork.  Do you knit, crochet, make jewelry?  Are you a woodworker, potter, weaver, painter 
or paper artist?  Whatever your talent we would be glad to display and sell your donations. 
 
Volunteers Needed, Loved, Appreciated, Needed, Worshipped, Adored, Needed!  --  If you've 
been at PPC, for even just one year, you know the labor and energy it takes to coordinate and 
execute any one of our three main fundraisers (CPSA, Fish Fry, Youth BBQ).  It takes all of 
us.  Think you are burned out, or wanna do something different this year?  Instead of signing up 
for one area for one large block of time, consider signing up in different areas for smaller blocks 
of time.  You can mix up the different tasks--you get the pleasure of enjoying the company of 
different fellow-volunteers at different stations.  Whatever you can do and can sign up for, your 
participation is truly appreciated, and we know you will have fun working with PPC 
family.  Sign-up sheets will be at the Feb 2nd "Spiritual Job Fair." 
 
If you have any questions regarding the Bake Sale and Craft Corner, you can contact Wendy 
Stephenson at 919-894-2822, or <wendystephenson@me.com>. 
 
Any questions about the rest of CPSA, you can contact Donna Stolle at 860-214-6698, 
<dmstolle6330@gmail.com>.  
 
Thank you in advance to everyone considering making material donations, signing up to 
serve the day of the event, and to those whose sleeves are already rolled-up and knocking 
this stuff out! 
 

mailto:wendystephenson@me.com
mailto:dmstolle6330@gmail.com
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  Interested in joining the Relay for Life 
Team? 

 

Please contact Cathy Maddux 919-438-
9461. 

 

 

Display a Luminary at the 
Relay for Life Event 

May 15 

 
 

Light up your community and honor every life 
touched by cancer. Dedicate a Luminaria to a 
loved one lost, someone currently battling, anyone 
who has overcome cancer, or in support of a 
Caregiver to be displayed at the Relay for Life 
event May 15, 2020. Place your order during 
Fellowship time or by visiting Providence 
Presbyterian Church Team Site: Light a candle or 
torch in honor of or in memory of a friend or loved 
one who has had cancer, or in support of a 
Caregiver. 

 

M&O SUMMARY INFORMATION 2019 
 
The Mission & Outreach committee would like to thank the Congregation for the generous donations to 
the Backpack Buddies and Friendly Chapel Food Ministries. In 2019, your generosity provided 2001 
food items for Backpack Buddies and 885 food and other needed items for Friendly Chapel pantry 
ministry. Both ministry partners expressed their gratitude to the Providence Family for helping make 
these ministries a viable resource for those in need. In addition, the committee expresses their 
appreciation to those that have volunteered to deliver Backpack Buddies food packages to our local 
schools for the 2019-2020 school year.   
 

Hebrews 13:16 and do not forget to do good and to share with others, for with such sacrifices God is 
Pleased. 

    

 
Prayer Shawls Available 

 
 
The Congregational Care Committee 
supplies Prayer Shawls for anyone 
who may be in need of physical warmth 
during the Worship Service. The shawls 
are located in the Narthex.  
 
 
* After the service, please leave the used 
shawl on the end of the pew - they are 
cleaned after each use. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

https://secure.acsevents.org/site/Ecommerce?PROXY_ID=2516137&PROXY_TYPE=22&FR_ID=95508&store_id=21771
https://secure.acsevents.org/site/Ecommerce?PROXY_ID=2516137&PROXY_TYPE=22&FR_ID=95508&store_id=21771
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Donation Option  

 
 

Providence can accept 
donations of stocks and other 

securities.   
 

To make a donation or obtain 
more information, please 

contact Ann Benson, Collections 
Treasurer. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
2019 General Fund Financial Summary 

  
Providence experienced a successful year in 2019!  With help from donations by the Presbyterian 
Women and the Men’s Fellowship, giving to the General Fund increased by eleven percent (11%) 
from the previous year with 2019 Annual General Fund Giving of $287,042.48. We also came in 
under budget by $995 with 2019 Annual General Fund Expenses of $288,166.40.  You can find more 
information by picking up a financial statement from the vestibule or contacting Sam Stephenson at 
919-757-5869.  
 

 

PPC KIDZ 
 

Program for 2020 

 
 
 

January we kicked off our new Children’s Ministry 
Program, “PPC KIDZ”. This program is in place of 
our LOGOS program. We will meet several times 
throughout the year, typically once a month. Check 
the PPC Calendar for more details on days and 
dates!  This program is specifically designed for 
children ages Preschool (and fully potty trained) 
through 5th grade. This is an interactive program 
that includes a lesson, team building skill and 
mission activity. The program time is from 4:00 pm 
till 5:30 pm usually, and a light snack will be 
provided. We will meet in the UFH and then be 
dismissed to our classroom or activity. If you have 
any questions please see Vickie Faircloth or a 
member of Providence CCE.   All are welcome! 
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The Book of Order 
of 

THE EVANGELICAL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH (EPC) 
The Book of Government 

The Book of Discipline 
The Book of Worship 

2018-2019 

                                                                                                         
Now Available On PPC Website 
http://www.providencepresb.org/ 

Look for link “EPC BOOK OF ORDER” 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Food Pantry  
 

Please bring your food donations for these worthy ministries and place them in the blue bins 
near the foyer doors leading into the Upper Fellowship Hall.   

While all donations are appreciated, the most needed items are given below.   
BACKPACK BUDDIES MOST NEEDED ITEMS:   

           1)  individual serving/packets of 100% fruit juice  
2)  fruit cups (applesauce, peaches, pears)  
3)  individual serving packets of oatmeal/grits  

     4)  soup 
                                        FOOD PANTRY MOST NEEDED ITEMS:  
 1) sugar          3) paper towels 5) clothes washing detergent  
 2) flour       4) toilet paper 6) dish washing detergent 
 

                                                           
 

Flowers for 2020    
If you are interested in providing flowers to adorn our sanctuary on any given Sunday in 2020, please 
see the sign-up sheet in the "bulletin board alley."  Beth Pickens has been our Flower Coordinator for 

many years.  Where someone has signed up to purchase flowers, Beth calls that person (that week), to 
remind them to call the florist and place their order.  Your message regarding the celebration for which 
the flowers were purchased will be included in the header of the printed bulletin on that Sunday.  At the 
end of worship service that day you are free to then take your flowers home. Contact Beth Pickens at 
919-697-5663, or at <bpickens80@gmail.com> for help or further information.  Thank you to all who 

participate in this ministry that contributes to the beauty of our sanctuary! 
 

 
 

http://www.providencepresb.org/
http://www.providencepresb.org/Docs/EPCBookOfOrder2018-2019update20190402.pdf
mailto:bpickens80@gmail.com
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  Highlight of Minutes of Stated Session Meeting January 13, 2020 

Open and Actionable Items 
Finance – Giving was generous in December at $41,039.19.  In addition, a gift of stock in the amount of 
$100,000 was received. Year-end expenses exceeded revenues by $1,123.92.  Providence closed the year 
under budget.   
Notable figures in the Year-end Report include: 
 Loan Balance of $820,370.46 
 Checking Account Balance  ........................................ $66,362.85 

• General Fund Balance  .................................. $10,455.06  
• Designated Fund Balance  ............................ $55,907.79 

 General Fund Additions  General Fund Expenses 
 December 2019 $41,039.19  $30,677.68 
 Year to Date $287,042.48 $288,166.40 
By consensus, Session agreed to use the $21,772.54 balance in the Homecoming fund to pay the mortgage 
for January, February, and March of 2020. 
Long Range Planning/Finance – A motion was approved to apply the proceeds from the sale of the 
donated stock towards the principal of the loan pending the completion of negotiations by the Refinancing 
Sub-Committee.  The amount of the gift totaled $102,599.69 
Fellowship/Property Sub-committee – Session heard a report on the agreement with Johnston County 
Board of Elections to use the foyer outside of the Upper Fellowship Hall (UFH) as early-voting location in 
February, 2020.  Dates of use span from February 10 – February 29, 2020, excluding Sundays.  The public 
will have access to the restrooms and water fountains.  Barriers will be in place to block access to the 
Sunday School hallway. Church volunteers will be on hand from 7 am until 8:30 pm.  The public will not 
have access to the UFH Providence will pay Jamone Johnson to come in each evening for any cleaning 
that is required.  Net income from the County will total $8,000.   
Corporate – A motion was approved to call a Meeting of the Corporation on January 26, 2020 
immediately following. Worship for the express purpose of electing the following as Officers of 
Providence Presbyterian Church of McGee’s Crossroads, Inc.: 

• President – Scott Martin, 
• Vice President – Kevin Creech, 
• Treasurer – Sam Stephenson, and 
• Secretary – John Kopanski. 

Presbytery Meeting Commissioners – The Presbytery of the Mid-Atlantic meets on January 24-25, 2020 
at Darlington, SC.   A motion was approved to elect RE Vickie Faircloth and RE Eric Faircloth as 
commissioners. 
Items from Omnibus – Property Chair brought forward three items for discussion: 

• Movement of Sanctuary Overflow – from the Lower Fellowship Hall to the Upper Fellowship 
Hall.  This will require a better quality of projector than the one currently in use.  The Boy Scouts 
plan to donate $1,000 of the $3,000 needed to purchase the projector. 

• Tree Removal – Session accepted an offer by Atlee Roberts and Kent Walton to remove trees 
around the Manse.  

• Upper Parking Lot – Permission was granted to the Property chair to seek a sponsor to raise 
$1000 to pay for materials to line off the parking spaces in the upper parking lot.   

Next Stated Session meeting will be held February 10, 2020 at 7pm.  
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Prayer List of Joys and Concerns 
 

Members of the Providence Family in Long-Term Care: 
Marilyn Johnson at Barbour Court Nursing in Smithfield; Bobbie Langdon, at Highland Village in 
Cary.  
 
Persons Living with Cancer, including: 
Sherry Baker, friend of Laura Langdon; Joanne Boyle, Bob Zattiero’s niece; Lisa Bradshaw, member 
of the community; Sherri Cox, friend of Carolyn Johnson; Becky Hall, friend of Carolyn Johnson; Jerry 
Hall, extended family of Wendy Stephenson; Ann Hargis, community;  Jamie Harris, friend of Andrea 
Jones; Consuelo Hawkins, Joe Hawkins’ mother; Norman Nelms, brother of Tom Nelms; David Ryan, 
coworker of John Pickens; Tim Scarborough, friend of Wade and Carolyn Johnson; Abby Stanley, 
coworker of John Pickens; Randy Stephenson, Jon Nooney’s cousin; Debbie Sturgis, member. 
 
 
Persons with Ongoing Health Concerns, including: 
Nancy Allen, Sheila Dupree’s mom; H. A. Andrews, father of Andrea Jones; Lauren Collier Bellissimo 
and family, members; Worth Bowman, member; Patricia Chapin, friend of Carolyn Johnson; Larry 
Creech, Father of Kevin Creech; Pamela Collier, member; Elise Corona, daughter of a friend of Sue 
Bryant; Barbara Ellis, mother of Georgeanna Phillips; Charles (Chic) and Mary Lou Folkman, friends 
of Providence; David Guss, cousin of Andrea Jones; Lucy Harris, sister of Nathan Dry; John Harris, 
friend of Andrea Jones; Brenden Hass, grandson of Robert Stolle; Brian Johnson, cousin of Don Dupree; 
Harley Kremer, Andrea Jones niece; Vic LaSaxon, Chris Nooney’s brother-in-law; Bill McClandless, 
friend of Bob Zattiero; Nancy Nelms, member; Judy Nemeth, friend of Miriam Lambert; Sue 
Nicholson, Chris Nooney’s sister; Mary Tyler Nordan, daughter of Tyler and Natalie Nordan; Ed & Lou 
Penny; members; Wanda Presnell, friend of Beth Wolak; Caleb Reese, cousin of Andrea Jones; 
Stephen Southers, community; Ann King Stephenson, member; Charles Tadlock; friend of Pamela 
Collier; Joy Wellons, Brandon Mott’s mother-in-law; John Wright, Chris Nooney’s father;  and Eva 
Younts, Nadine Reed’s Aunt. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Our Christian Sympathies are extended to the families and friends  

who lost loved ones this past month. 
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Pastor 
Rev. Nadia Stropich 

 
Session 

 

Class of 2020 
       Kevin Creech – Christian Education 

       David Collier – Personnel 
Steve Newnam – Property 

 
Class of 2021 

Carolyn Johnson – Congregational Care 
Sam Stephenson – Financial 

Scott Martin – Long Range Planning 
 

Class of 2022 
Donna Stolle - Fellowship 

John Kopanski – Mission & Outreach 
Vickie Faircloth – Worship 

 

 
 

Church Staff 
 

Custodial  
Ray and Jamone Johnson 

 

Music Director/ Organist/Pianist 
Brittany Jones 

 

Pianist         
Angie Searcy 

 

Secretary  
Cindy Lynch 

 

 
 

Accounting Treasurer 
Sam Stephenson 

 

    Collections Treasurer 
Ann Benson   

 

Newsletter 
Cindy Lynch 

 

Sunday School Superintendent  
Kristy Stephenson 

                                                     

 Website 

David Nelms                   
   

 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

 
 
February Anniversaries: 
 

6 Ron and Pat Forren 
12 Worth and Patsy Bowman 
24 Payton and Angie Searcy 
 
 
February Birthdays: 
 

1 Payton Searcy 
2 Ava Wood 
4 Kristy Stephenson 
 Olivia White 
5 Johnny Wood 
6 Pat Davis 
 Becky Kleaver  
7 Lily Martin 
8 Yun Blair  

Philip Cross 
Wayne Langdon  
Mark Nelms 

9 Kevin Creech 
10 JoAnn Creech 
14 Linda Roberts 
15 Andy Dupree 
 Joyce Lamm 
 Beth Wolak 
16 Lilli Bullock 

Jim Davis 
Cooper Nordan 
Jimmy Stuart 

17 Eric Jones  
18 Beth Pickens 
21 Wade Johnson 
 Edsel Penny 
23 Donna Stolle 
24 Kelly Daniel  
25 Tony Bryant 
 Barbara Walton 
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FEBRUARY EVENTS AND SCHEDULES 
 
 
 

 ACOLYTE 
2 Meadow Creech   
9 Joey Crocker 
16 Kolton Crocker 
23 Nadia DeJesus 
  
  
 CHILDREN’S WORSHIP 

2 Allison and Ryan Nelms  
9 Kristy and Chris Stephenson  
16 Annah and Kevin Creech 
23 Jeff Wood and Haley Jones  
  
  
 LAY READERS 

2 David Collier 
9 Connor Reed  
16 Eric Faircloth  
23 Doug Sonderfan 
  

  
 NURSERY 

2 Andrea and Richard Jones   
9            Barri Martin and Mary Wood 
16 Jennifer and Roger Gilbert 
23 Annah and Kevin Creech  

  
  
 USHERS 

2 Scott Martin, David Nelms, 
and Ryan Nelms(Back)  

9 Joseph Phillips, Atlee Roberts, 
and Jimmy Stuart  (Back)  

16 Rick Taylor, Jeff Wood,  
and Johnny Wood (Back) 

23 Pete Booth, Tony Bryant, 
and Riley Wood(Back)  

  
 ELDER  

 Vickie Faircloth 

 GREETERS 
 Kay Dry and Nadine Reed 

 SECURITY 
 Kent Walton 

  
  
  
  
  
  

 

February Upcoming Events 

 
  

  
Feb 2 Communion Sunday 
 Souper Bowl Fundraiser after Worship 
 Spiritual Gifts Job Fair  
Feb 4 Card Ministry in UFH at 10:00 am 
 PPC Cooking Class, in the UFH Kitchen, 

6:30 pm 
Feb 5 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
 PPC Staff Meeting at 6:30 pm 
 Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 
Feb 7 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
Feb 8 PPC Women’s Day, UFH, starts 9:00 am 
Feb 9 Scout Sunday 
Feb 10 JCBE Voting in UFH Foyer through 2/29 
 Session Meeting 7:00 pm 
Feb 11 Senior Luncheon at White Memorial 12:00 
 M&O Universal Visit 1:00 
Feb 12 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
 Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 
Feb 14 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
Feb 16 Sunday Worship 
 PPC KIDZ meet UFH, 4:00 – 5:30 pm 
Feb 17 President’s Day, PPC Office Closed 
Feb 18  Presbyterian Women Circle Meetings in 

the UFH; Day Meeting is at 10:00 am, and 
the Night Meeting is at 7:00 pm 

Feb 19 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
 Adult Choir Rehearsal 7:30 pm 
Feb 20 Card Ministry Prep Group Team I meet 
 1:00 pm, at LaVette Morgan’s Home 
Feb 21 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
Feb 23 Sunday Worship 
Feb 24 M&O Comm. Meet 11 am, Seekers Rm. 
Feb 25 Prayer Shawl Circle 10:00 am LFH 
Feb 26 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
 Ash Wednesday Service 7:30 pm 
Feb 28 Fellowship & Fitness Group 10:00 am 
Feb 29 Leap Year! 
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